## COAL CITY VILLAGE BOARD PUBLIC HEARING JULY 13, 2022

At 7 p.m. on Wednesday, July 13, 2022, Mayor Terry Halliday called to order the Public Hearing of the Coal City Village Board in the boardroom of the Village Hall. The subject of the Public Hearing was the close out of the Community Development Block Grant Program. Roll call-Trustees Dave Togliatti, Ross Bradley, Dave Spesia, Tim Bradley and Sarah Beach. Absent; Trustee Dan Greggain. Also in attendance were Matt Fritz, village administrator, attorney Mark Heinle, Ryan Hansen from Chamlin Engineering and Police Chief Chris Harseim.

The administrator for this federally funded project was NCICG (North Central Illinois Council of Governments). Representing NCICG at this meeting was Shug Grosenbach. She explained the Village had received a grant of \$500,000 for the rehabilitation of ten homes within the specified area designated by the Village. In addition the Village of Coal City and the Grundy County Community Foundation contributed funding for this project. Ms. Grosenbach explained the process including open informational meetings for the public, review of applications, contractor selection, qualified inspections and completion of the homes. No family was displaced during their rehabilitation. She stated that the applications are on file with NCICG. Mayor Halliday and the Trustees stated that this was a fantastic opportunity for residents and a successful project.

Shug Grosenbach stated that this Public Hearing is necessary to close out the program and for the public to be well informed of the procedure including funding.

Spesia moved to adjourn the Public Hearing, second by Beach. Roll call-Ayes; Togliatti, Bradley, Spesia, Bradley and Beach. Nays; none. Absent; Greggain. Motion carried and the Public Hearing was adjourned at 7:07 p.m.

Jamela M. Moffpinger Pamela M. Noffsinger, Village Clerk